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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

14th November 2005

HEADED ITEM NO. 12

RAISING OF LOANS FOR DUBLIN REGION NON DOMESTIC WATER METERING PROJECT
The EU Water Framework Directive sets out the principles of cost recovery of water services and is being implemented by the Irish Government via the 1998 National Water Pricing Framework Directive.  This new Water Pricing Policy requires universal metering of all Non-Domestic Users by 31st December 2006 and also fair and equitable pricing with no profits or cross subsidisation.  There are currently 2,350 metered premises in South Dublin County and it is envisaged that this number will rise to upwards of 5,000 by 2007.   This increase will result from the installation of meters for all non-domestic users some of whom currently are paying fixed charges and also reflects the growth in development and business in the county 

On a regional basis, it has been decided to put in place a metering project for non-domestic units (NDUs) which will ensure the accurate metering of water usage by commercial premises.  Accurate meter readings will be reflected in more accurate billing and will also offer benefits in terms of earlier and more proactive identification of leaks.  The Dublin Region Non Domestic Water Metering Project has been costed overall at approximately €41 million excluding V.A.T.

The Council’s portion of the costs of the Dublin Region Non Domestic Metering Project will require a capital loan of €7,573,911.  The cost of the project is made up of two components: the Civil Works, involving installation of meter boxes and associated fittings, and the Technology Costs, which involves the Automatic Meter Reading equipment.  The resultant loan requirement is summarised as follows.

	
	Loan Value
	Term (yrs)

	Civil Works
	 €     7,135,068 
	30

	Technology Costs
	 €        438,843 
	10

	Total
	 €     7,573,911 
	 


Cost Recovery Mechanisms:-

The cost elements of this project which are essential for billing purposes can be fully recovered from the Non-domestic Sector, as advised by the DoEHLG in their guidelines on the implementation of the Water Pricing Policy.  The annual loan repayment will be €415,150 per annum for the first 10 years.  Thereafter a new loan will be required to replace technology only. 

Accordingly, the approval of the Council is now sought to the raising of a loan of 

€7,573,911, subject to the sanction of the Minister for the Environment, Heritage & Local Government.

